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Black History Month began this past Saturday, 

February 1st, and ends on Saturday, February 29th. 

Below is a brief history of this celebration: 

 
Black History Month is an annual 

celebration of achievements by 

African Americans and a time for 

recognizing the central role of 

blacks in U.S. history. Also known 

as African American History 

Month, the event grew out of 

“Negro History Week,” the 

brainchild of noted historian 

Carter G. Woodson and other 

prominent African Americans. 

Since 1976, every U.S. president 

has officially designated the 

month of February as Black History 

Month. Other countries around the world, including Canada and the United 

Kingdom, also devote a month to celebrating black history. 

Origins of Black History Month 

The story of Black History Month begins in 1915, half a century after 

the Thirteenth Amendment abolished slavery in the United States. 

That September, the Harvard-trained historian Carter G. Woodson and the 

prominent minister Jesse E. Moorland founded the Association for the Study of 

Negro Life and History (ASNLH), an organization dedicated to researching 
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and promoting achievements by black Americans and other peoples of 

African descent. 

Known today as the Association for the Study of African American Life and 

History (ASALH), the group sponsored a national Negro History week in 1926, 

choosing the second week of February to coincide with the birthdays 

of Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglass. The event inspired schools and 

communities nationwide to 

organize local celebrations, 

establish history clubs and host 

performances and lectures.  

Did you know? The NAACP was founded 

on February 12, 1909, the centennial 

anniversary of the birth of Abraham 

Lincoln. 

In the decades that followed, 

mayors of cities across the country 

began issuing yearly proclamations 

recognizing Negro History Week. By 

the late 1960s, thanks in part to the civil rights movement and a growing 

awareness of black identity, Negro History Week had evolved into Black 

History Month on many college campuses. 

President Gerald Ford officially recognized Black History Month in 1976, calling 

upon the public to “seize the opportunity to honor the too-often neglected 

accomplishments of black Americans in every area of endeavor throughout 

our history.” 

Source: History.com 
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• Our next PA meeting is on March 3rd @ 6 pm and SLT will take place on the same day 

at 4:30 pm.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

➢ IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER:  

➢ FEBRUARY 17TH – 21ST – NO SCHOOL MID-WINTER RECESS  

➢ MARCH 18TH – 1ST MARKING PERIOD ENDS  

➢ MARCH 20TH – PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES EVENING  

➢ MARCH 21ST – PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES DAY  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 

From the Desk of the  

Parent Coordinator 

Ms. Bernabel 

ABernabel@schools.nyc.gov  

Tel #929-617-0122 
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From the counseling 

department:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
❖ 1st period Class begins at 8:20 A.M. Students need to arrive to school 

prior to 8:20 AM and on time regularly so they are able to effectively 

engage in their first period lesson. Lateness adversely impacts a 

student’s academic performance.  The school day ends at 2:40 P.M. 

 

❖ If your child is or will be absent, please contact Ms. Garcia (9-10th Grade Students) at ext. 

5052 or email at NGarcia33@schools.nyc.gov ; Mrs. Vega-Beltran (11-12th Grade Students) at 

ext. 5091or via email at NVega11@schools.nyc.gov ; or Ms. Bernabel, Parent Coordinator, at 

ext. 1012 or email at ABernabel@schools.nyc.gov . Please be sure to send an excuse note for 

your child’s absence and/or a doctor’s note if your child has a medical appointment.  

o Please ensure that your child’s medical documents or any other important documents 

are updated and we have updated copies. 

 

❖ Please keep track of your child’s academic progress, grades, and attendance in their 

classes through the SyncGrades website. Please be sure that your child’s NYC Student Email 

account is updated. If you would like to schedule meetings with teachers on Tuesdays, 

please contact your child’s School Counselor. 

 

❖ IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER:  

o FEBRUARY 17TH – 21ST – NO SCHOOL MID-WINTER RECESS  

o MARCH 18TH – 1ST MARKING PERIOD ENDS  

o MARCH 20TH – PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES EVENING  

o MARCH 21ST – PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES DAY  

 

❖ COLLEGE NOW – If you are interested in having your 11th or 12th grader take FREE College 

courses while in high school through the City University of New York Colleges/Universities, 

please contact Mrs. Vega-Beltran. This is a great opportunity for your child to have those 

course credits apply to their College Degree for FREE!  

 

❖ In order to maintain a positive learning environment, it is expected that students dress in a 

professional manner. We expect students to be dressed appropriately to ensure safety and 

to keep the focus on teaching and learning. We would like all parents and guardians to 

remind students of proper dress protocols on campus. 

 Prohibited forms of dress at school include, but are not limited to: 

1) Clothing that contains references to drugs, alcohol, sex, violence, racism, or gang-

affiliation. 

2) Revealing clothing that does not provide coverage of torso, undergarments, and 

private body parts, including see-through garments of any kind.  
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3) Sunglasses while indoors. 

If you need assistance providing your child clothing, please contact your child’s counselor.  

 

❖ Students are NOT ALLOWED TO USE CELL PHONES DURING SCHOOL HOURS. This includes IPads, 

Apple MacBook, Smart watches or any non-DOE issued electronic device. They must keep 

their phones locked in their yonder pouch. In case of an emergency, please call the school 

to contact your child and students can use a school office phone to contact their 

parent/guardian.  

  

❖ 12th GRADE SENIOR PARENTS/GUARDIANS: Please work closely with your senior child this 

school year to discuss their post-secondary options (plans after high school). They will need 

your support and encouragement when applying to college/university, trade school, 

military, and/or financial aid/scholarships. Please look out for future communication 

regarding college trips, workshops, financial aid, and important deadlines. 

 

❖ Please have your child meet for one on one academic/personal progress meetings with their 

counselor immediately: Ms. Garcia (9-10th Graders) and Mrs. Vega-Beltran (11-12th Graders). 

This meeting is important to ensure they are on track academically with their progress 

towards graduation and to check in on their personal well-being.                                                                                                                             

 

❖ Please reach out to Ms. Garcia (9-10th Grades) or Mrs. Vega-Beltran (11-12th Grade) if you 

feel that your child needs social/emotional support. We have an abundance of services for 

students at the school and can refer your family to outside resources/assistance.  

 

❖ Please have your child attend tutoring and join extra-curricular activities to be an active 

member of the school community. This a great way for students to make new friends, 

network, and be exposed to various activities/hobbies. We will send information for tutoring 

and extra-curricular activities in the coming weeks. 

 

 

Please feel free to contact your child’s School Counselor directly with any questions, 

concerns, or if you need assistance:  

Ms. Niurkary Garcia, 9 & 10th Grade Counselor (212)391-0041 Ext. 5052    

 Email: NGarcia33@schools.nyc.gov  

Mrs. Nicole Vega-Beltran, 11 & 12th Grade Counselor 212-391-0041 Ext. 5091  Email:  

NVega11@schools.nyc.gov 
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Extracurricular Activities 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DEL DEPARTAMENTO DE ASESORAMIENTO:                                           

 

❖ 1 periodo La clase comienza a las 8:20 A.M.  

Los estudiantes deben llegar a la escuela antes de las 8:20 A.M. y 

puntualmente regularmente para que puedan participar de 

manera efectiva en su lección del primer período. La tardanza 

afecta negativamente el rendimiento académico de un estudiante.  

La jornada escolar finaliza a las 14:40 horas. 

 

❖ Si su hijo está o estará ausente, comuníquese con la Sra. García (estudiantes de 9.º a 10.º 

grado) en la ext. 5052 o correo electrónico a NGarcia33@schools.nyc.gov; Sra. Vega-Beltran 

(Estudiantes de 11º y 12º grado) en la ext. 5091 o por correo electrónico a 

NVega11@schools.nyc.gov; o la Sra. Bernabel, Coordinadora de Padres, en la ext. 1012 o 

correo electrónico a ABernabel@schools.nyc.gov. Asegúrese de enviar una nota de excusa 

por la ausencia de su hijo y/o una nota del médico si su hijo tiene una cita médica. 

o Asegúrese de que los documentos médicos de su hijo o cualquier otro documento 

importante estén actualizados y que tengamos copias actualizadas. 

 

❖ Realice un seguimiento del progreso académico, las calificaciones y la asistencia a clases 

de su    hijo a través del sitio web SyncGrades. Asegúrese de que la cuenta de correo 

electrónico estudiantil de NYC de su hijo esté actualizada. Si desea programar reuniones 

con los maestros los martes, comuníquese con el consejero escolar de su hijo. 

 

❖ FECHAS IMPORTANTES PARA RECORDAR:  

• 17 – 21 DE FEBRERO – NO HAY CLASES RECREO DE MITAD DE INVIERNO  

• 18 DE MARZO – TERMINA EL PRIMER PERIODO DE MARCACIONES  

• 20 DE MARZO – TARDE DE CONFERENCIAS DE PADRES Y MAESTROS  

• 21 DE MARZO – DÍA DE LAS CONFERENCIAS DE PADRES Y MAESTROS 

 

❖ UNIVERSIDAD AHORA – Si está interesado en que su hijo de 11.º o 12.º grado tome cursos 

universitarios GRATUITOS mientras está en la escuela secundaria a través de las 

universidades de la City University of New York, comuníquese con la Sra. Vega-Beltrán. ¡Esta 

es una gran oportunidad para que su hijo obtenga los créditos de esos cursos para su título 

universitario GRATIS! 

 

❖ Para mantener un ambiente de aprendizaje positivo, se espera que los estudiantes se vistan 

de manera profesional. Esperamos que los estudiantes vistan apropiadamente para 

garantizar la seguridad y mantener el enfoque en la enseñanza y el aprendizaje. Nos 

gustaría que todos los padres y tutores recuerden a los estudiantes los protocolos de 

vestimenta adecuados en el campus. 

Las formas de vestimenta prohibidas en la escuela incluyen, entre otras: 

1) Ropa que contenga referencias a drogas, alcohol, sexo, violencia, racismo o afiliación a 

pandillas. 

2) Ropa reveladora que no cubra el torso, la ropa interior y las partes privadas del cuerpo, 

incluidas prendas transparentes de cualquier tipo. 

3) Gafas de sol mientras esté en el interior. 

Si necesita ayuda para proporcionarle ropa a su hijo, comuníquese con el consejero de su 

hijo. 

 

❖ NO SE PERMITE A LOS ESTUDIANTES UTILIZAR TELÉFONOS CELULARES DURANTE EL HORARIO 

ESCOLAR. Esto incluye iPads y relojes inteligentes 



que están conectados a sus teléfonos. Deben mantener sus teléfonos bajo llave en su bolsa. 

En caso de una emergencia, llame a la escuela para comunicarse con su hijo y los 

estudiantes pueden usar el teléfono de la oficina de la escuela para comunicarse con sus 

padres/tutores. 

 

❖ 12º GRADO PADRES/TUTORES MAYORES: Trabaje estrechamente con su hijo mayor este año 

escolar para discutir sus opciones postsecundarias (planes después de la escuela 

secundaria). Necesitarán su apoyo y aliento cuando soliciten ingreso a la universidad, 

escuela de oficios, ejército y/o ayuda/becas financieras. Esté atento a comunicaciones 

futuras sobre viajes universitarios, talleres, ayuda financiera y fechas límite importantes. 

 

❖ Haga que su hijo se reúna inmediatamente para reuniones individuales de progreso 

académico/personal con su consejero: Sra. García (estudiantes de 9.º a 10.º grado) y Sra. 

Vega-Beltrán (estudiantes de 11.º a 12.º grado). Esta reunión es importante para garantizar 

que estén encaminados académicamente con su progreso hacia la graduación y para 

controlar su bienestar personal. 

 

❖ Haga que su hijo asista a tutorías y se una a actividades extracurriculares para ser un 

miembro activo de la comunidad escolar. Esta es una excelente manera para que los 

estudiantes hagan nuevos amigos, establezcan contactos y estén expuestos a diversas 

actividades/pasatiempos. Enviaremos información para tutorías y actividades 

extracurriculares en las próximas semanas.      

❖ Comuníquese con la Sra. García (grados 9-10) o la Sra. Vega-Beltrán (grados 11-12) si cree 

que su     

   hijo necesita apoyo social/emocional. Tenemos una gran cantidad de servicios para los 

estudiantes en     

               la escuela y podemos derivar a su familia a recursos/asistencia externos. 

 

No dude en comunicarse directamente con el consejero escolar de su hijo si tiene alguna pregunta, 

inquietud o si necesita ayuda:    

Sra. Niurkary García, Consejera de 9y10 grado(212)391-0041 Ext.5052 Correo electrónico: 

NGarcia33@schools.nyc.gov     

Sra. Nicole Vega-Beltran, Consejera de 11º y 12º grado 212-391-0041 Ext. 5091 Correo electrónico: 

NVega11@schools.nyc.gov 
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ACTIVIDADES EXTRAESCOLARES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Ms. Marshall: 

 
Hi Panthers, 

 

Just wanted to share the positive 

experience that my 2nd period 

10th grade AP Macroeconomics 

students had this past Friday. 

These students are in the 

Economics & Finance track and 

got to hear from 5 speakers who 

partner with Junior Achievement 

who visited us and answered 

questions about their careers, their 

journey in college and tips on 

navigating through the job 

process. We heard from people 

who worked in various fields 

ranging from a CPA working in for 

a Family Office, to a Consultant 

who worked for an AI company in 

Education as well as other 

Consultants working in Financial 

services.  Attached are a few 

examples of student feedback on 

what they learned and what they 

would like to explore more in the 

future. Also shared are a few 

thank you notes which the class 

wrote - it's nice to see how much 

they appreciated the experience. 

Thank you, Ms. Marshall, for making this wonderful 

experience for students happen!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Ms. De Gregorio: 

 

Students in Advanced Art received 

complimentary tickets to visit “Luna, Luna 

Forgotten Fantasy” hailed as the coolest art 

show by Time Out New York on Friday January 

31 at The Shed. The interactive exhibition blurs 

the lines between theater and visual art. It 

was beautifully imaginative! 

 

Luna Luna: Forgotten Fantasy invites visitors into a colorful, riotous fun house of carnival 

attractions by visionary artists of the 20th century, including Jean-Michel Basquiat, Sonia 

Delaunay, Keith Haring, David Hockney, Roy Lichtenstein, and more. 

 

The brainchild of artist André Heller, Luna Luna first opened in 1987 in Hamburg, Germany, 

as a spectacular fairground. And then, by a twist of fate, the park’s treasures were 

forgotten in storage in Texas for 36 years. With a blockbuster showing in Los Angeles in 

December 2023, Luna Luna: Forgotten Fantasy resurrected these artworks, to audiences’ 

delight. 

 

Thank you Ms. D for spearheading!!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Ms. De Gregorio: 

 

Art students went out on 4 photo walks exploring street photography during our residency with 

professional photographer Andrew 

Godreaux, JKO Class of 2016. The PBL 

was part of the DiverCity Lens 

Photography Program with 20 schools 

across NYC. Students learned basic 

framing & composition techniques 

along with camera angles to capture 

their interpretation of this year’s theme 

“Here & Now.” We were joined by 

another photographer Maya “Jive”, 

who shoots for the WNBA, for our last 

walk. It was cold out, but we had a lot 

of fun! Our photo gallery will be up 

soon.  

 

Thanks! 

 

Ms. D 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Ms. Milan: 

 

Here are some photos from the Boyden 

Executive Search visit on December 12, 

2024. 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/xN33C1FSc7eh

DSXr5 

 

Sixteen members of Boyden, including 

their CEO, met with our Hospitality 

students and engaged with them in 

constructing an elevator pitch and 

informational interview. 

 

Their controller shared that the students 

"were all so wonderful and truly lovely! 

How impressive they did such a great job 

sharing their stories and dreams with us!" 

 

Milan 
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A Message from Ms. El Mardi: 

 

The freshmen were lucky to have Officer Samuel and her partner visit during 4th period to 

answer their questions about crime for our PBL. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another message from Ms. El Mardi: 

 

 

We had a beautiful snowy day for our walking tour. The falling 

snow really captured Holden's spirit and made our tour 

majestical. Our students were thrilled to carry snowballs, cold 

hands and all. From Radio City all the way to the Central Park 

Carousel (which we spontaneously got to ride), we had a 

lovely time. We even saw the ducks!  

 

Although Holden does not go into the museum, this is what 

the text says,  

 

"Boy, that museum was full of glass cases. There were even 

more upstairs, with deer inside them drinking at water holes, 

and birds flying south for the winter. The birds nearest you 

were all stuffed and hung up on wires, and the ones in back 

were just painted on the wall, but they all looked like they 

were really flying south, and if you bent your head down and sort of looked at them upside down, they looked 

in an even bigger hurry to fly south. The best thing, though, in that museum was that everything always stayed 

right where it was. Nobody’d move. […] Nobody’d be different. The only thing that would be different would 

be you." 

Our memories will stay right where they are; with us for a lifetime no matter how much we change. This will be a 

day I never forget      

 

Thank you to Mr. Van, who has superior map skills and got bombarded with snow, and Ms. Kadison for making 

the day memorable. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Students of the Month!!! 
 

Important News from Mr. Williams: 
 

And the winners of the Student of the Month of December are in!!! We would like to extend 

our congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated leadership, integrity, 

and citizenship! 

 

 

9th Grade:  

Pricila Rivera 

 

10th Grade: 

Mazyiah Coles 

Angel Tochimani Ramirez 

 

11th Grade: 

Jean Chimbo 

Viannay Palafox 

 

12th Grade: 

Vanessa Lema 

Serenity Guity 
 

 

On Friday January 17th there will be a pizza party celebration where all winners will receive 

pizza, a certificate, and 25 JKO Bucks to be spent on school swag!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi JKO Community,  

 

I wanted to share our digital photo gallery with you. 

JKO has been participating in the DiverCity Lens 

Photography program for 10 years now. Each year 

there is a new theme and this year's theme was "Here 

and Now." The program is about the relationship 

between image and text. Four of our students will 

represent JKO at the end of year gallery show along 

with 20 other schools. 

 

Thanks! 

Ms. D  
 





















































 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


